
SENATE BILL REPORT
SB 6545

As of January 29, 2016

Title:  An act relating to creating a task force on Washington's clean energy economy.

Brief Description:  Creating a task force on Washington's clean energy economy.

Sponsors:  Senator Ericksen.

Brief History:  
Committee Activity:  Energy, Environment & Telecommunications:  2/03/16.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY, ENVIRONMENT & TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Staff:  Jeff Olsen (786-7428)

Background:  The National Association of Manufacturers reports that manufacturers employ 
slightly over 9 percent of the workforce in Washington.  The November Economic and 
Revenue Forecast published by the Economic and Revenue Forecast Council estimates 
Washington's manufacturing employment at 288,900 employees in 2015. Washington State 
provides a number of tax incentives for manufacturers including Business and Occupation 
tax rate reductions, credits, exemptions, and deductions; sales and use tax exemptions and 
deferrals; and certain property tax exemptions.

According to data from the U.S.  Energy Information Administration (EIA) in 2014, 
Washington was the leading producer of electricity from hydroelectric sources and produced 
30 percent of the nation's net hydroelectricity generation.  Washington ranked 10th in the 
nation in net generation of electricity from wind energy in 2014.  Washington had the lowest 
average combined retail electricity price across all sectors.  EIA also ranked Washington 50th 
in carbon dioxide emissions from the generation of electricity in 2013.

Summary of Bill:  A joint legislative task force on Washington's clean energy economy 
(Task Force) is established to make recommendations to the Legislature for making changes 
to the state's energy, environmental, regulatory, and tax policies to enhance the health of 
Washington's manufacturing sector.  

The Task Force consists of eight legislators, two from each major caucus in the House of 
Representatives appointed by the Speaker, and two from each major caucus in the Senate 
appointed by the leaders of each caucus.  The Task Force must choose a chair and vice-chair 
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at its first official meeting.  The chair must be a member appointed by a leader of one of the 
two largest caucuses in the Senate, and the vice-chair must be a member appointed by the 
Speaker of the House.  

The Task Force must hold two meetings, one located in Whatcom County and one in Grant 
County.  The Task Force must take testimony, order and review reports, and take action 
necessary for informing their deliberations.  Senate Committee Services and the Office of 
Program Research must provide staff support for the Task Force.  The Task Force expires 
December 31, 2016.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Committee/Commission/Task Force Created:  Yes.

Effective Date:  The bill contains an emergency clause and takes effect immediately.
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